Horvard, for your information - a Junel insert March 1986

TO ALL WTS MEMBERS AND TO THOSE WITH STANDING ORDERS.

It is a pleasure to send you the latest and largest (approximately 175 pages) issue of the Wesleyan Theological Journal, Volume 20. Number 1, Spring 1985. We apologize that it is coming to you late. Providential and human factors have entered into the delay.

A real effort is being made to catch up with our publication schedule. At the last Annual WTS business meeting at Kankakee, Ill., the largest budget ever proposed (\$20,700.00) was adopted, the greater portion being allocated for the printing and mailing of the <u>Journal</u>. To catch up is a challenge to our Editorial Committee (Drs. Alex R. G. Deasley, Editor, Harold W. Burgess, Wesley D. Tracy), our WTS membership, and the printer.

A CHALLENGING APPEAL: The WTS membership is included in the "catch up" of the Journal; because articles are needed for the FALL 1986 (V.21:2) issue. Editor Deasley has succinctly stated the challenge: "OUR NEED IS FOR A CONSISTENT FLOW OF VOLUNTEER SUBMISSIONS WITHOUT SACRIFICING THE LEVEL OF QUALITY REQUIRED." We have a capable, scholarly constituency. Please engage your best thinking and research and send your article(s) to Dr. Alex R. G. Deasley, Nazarene Theological Seminary, 1700 East Meyer Boulevard, Kansas City, MO 64131.

Shortly after this issue of the <u>Journal</u> is mailed to you, the Annual Letter regarding NEWS & DUES will be in the mail. I hope the New Year is going well for you with much evidence of God's rich blessing.

Cordially and hopefully, William M. and

William M. Arnett, WTS Sec.-Treas.

Asbury Theological Seminary Wilmore. Ky. 40390